
JET-SKIS: NOT AGAIN!
As a Port Gaverne resident whose 
livelihood depends on the tourist 
trade, I am pleased that the 
National Trust has reaffirmed its 
ban on jet skis. Port Isaac may be 
less pleased with the suggestion to 
transfer their August bank holiday 
meeting to its harbour.
In the harsh business world, local 
opposition can play little part in 
a commercial decision. For those in 
business who believe the jet skiers 
will benefit the tourist trade,
I ask you to consider if the trade 
will add to, or be at the expense 
of, existing trade.
My research into tourism in Port 
Isaac and district, shows that we 
have some 800 beds altogether. In 
August, these will generate around 
£10,000 a night in accommodation 
income alone. I would hope our 
efforts in peak season are success­
ful enough to fill 90% of these.
The maximum increase from jet skiers 
is thus likely to be around 80 
persons or £1,000 a night. Add a 
reasonable estimate for their 
spending on shopping, meals, drinks, 
etc. and our income can increase 
by a further £1,600. A five-night 
stay by the jet skiers and their 
followers could generate a maximum 
of around £13,000. Of course, this 
may not all be spent in Port Isaac. 
Our annual gross turnover from 
tourism is likely to exceed £2 
million. The jet skiers maximum 
trade can only represent less than 
1% of this. Is this £2 million 
generated by people with no objec­
tions to jet skis in the harbour? To 
me, Port Isaac is a village whose 
tourist attraction is peace, tran­
quillity, and sheer natural beauty.
I cannot believe out visitors would 
be without objections. %
In the end, my opinion, or that of 
others in the tourist trade, is ir­
relevant. Only the opinions of our 
visitors, on whom our livelihoods 
depend, is important. So for all 
those who truly support the long­
term interests of tourist trade 
here, I ask you to consider all the 
implications of welcoming jet 
skiers. If you really believe their 
trade will not be at the expense of 
existing trade, then your commercial 
decision must be to support the 
suggestion to use the harbour. 
Perhaps you are right, but if you 
are wrong, what might it cost to 
recover what has been lost.

Malcolm Lee. 880106

tJCfye&uiet Corner
The time to repair the roof is when 
the sun is shining.

John F. Kennedy.

YOUTH CLUB
Port Isaac Youth Club are holding 
a Jumble Sale on Wednesday 10th. 
March in St. Peter's Church Rooms,
11 o'clock - 2 o'clock. Please 
support us. Jill O'Connor.

Many thanks for all the kind 
messages, phone calls, and many 
visits from friends and acquaintan­
ces during my recent illness. Also 
to the shops, all of whom were most 
helpful to Robin and myself. Special 
thanks to Mary Reid who did all the 
housework and kept me 'in line', and 
to Robin for his patience in coping 
with a grotty patient, I guess this 
is what living in a place like Port 
Isaac is all about - a super surgery 
staff and helpful neighbours!!

Thanks, Fred.

We would like to say thank you for 
the wonderful support in making our 
Mini Market a success. We raised £70 
for the animals. Special thanks to 
the kind folk who gave cakes and 
prizes. Thank you one and all.

June and Olive.

We would like to thank everyone who 
helped make Jack's 65th. birthday 
such a happy and enjoyable day.

Jack & Muriel.

I would like to take this oppor­
tunity of expressing my very 
sincere thanks to all those friends 
who by word or letter have shown 
their sympathy with me in the recent 
death of my wife. The great number 
of those who attended the Requiem 
Eucharist at St. Peter’s Church was 
an indication of the esteem and 
affection felt for Olive in our 
three parishes. 1 hope in due course 
to reply to all those who have sent 
me their letters of sympathy; not 
least to those in the Diocese of the 
Gambia in West Africa in which Olive 
took so great an interest, and which 
she had twice visited in recent 
years. Evelyn Dunford.

WILLIAM JOHN CANN
As briefly reported in the last 
Trio, the tragic news of the death 
on Monday evening, 22nd. January, of 
William John Cann age 57 years, at a 
cliff rescue practice at Hole Beach, 
Tintagel, was received with the 
deepest regret. John was associated 
with various organisations in the 
village and district. The funeral 
service on 27th. January was held 
in St. Peter's Church where John was 
a churchwarden. The service was 
conducted by Revd. Hugh Fryer. The 
church was crowded with friends from 
over a large area. We all express 
our sympathy to Margaret and her 
family in their sudden bereavement.
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Last month's Trio was very difficult 
to prepare. Several items were much 
too long and had to be edited to get 
everything into the three pages.
This took many hours of my (unpaid) 
time, so, in future while articles 
up to 150 words will still be 
published free, we shall charge, not 
lOp as stated last month, but 5p per 
word extra. This month, we seem to 
have plenty of room - that's the 
trouble, we never know until 
'Deadline Day' how much news we're 
going to get! Also, from this month, 
Trio will cost 15p. A single-column 
unit of advertising space (11 units 
to a column) will be £1.70. 
Classified advertisements will be 
lOp per word. And new postal 
subscriptions will cost £4.00 
for 11 copies. Robin Penna.
CAR PARKING
Would everybody please note that the 
space in front of the shop at 18 New 
Road is private and reserved for the 
cars of our customers only.

Andrea and Steve Bickham wish to say 
a big thank-you to everyone who sent 
cards and gifts on the arrival of 
their son William, born on the 9th. 
December 1989. Andrea is now working 
in the Salon on Tuesdays and looks 
forward to seeing you all again.

ARTEX1NG SPECIALIST
Brush and Comb fttieras 

Covins

K. HONEY uj g £  
Bodmin (0208) 880609



PARISH COUNCIL
A report compiled from notes taken 
by a member of the public during the 
meeting held at the Church Rooms, 
Port Isaac, Monday 12th. February.

The meeting was chaired by Vice- 
chairman Bill Norris.

Cllr. Symons spoke a few words about 
the sad loss of two relatively young 
men from the village, Brian Orchard 
and John Carm. The Council are to 
send letters of condolence to their 
widows/ Joan and Margaret.
Financial Statement 
Having precepted high last year as a 
provision against the Community 
Charge, the Council has £331 in the 
current account and £3,282 deposit. 
The District Council Treasurer will 
in future pay precepts in two equal 
instalments. St. Endellion is to 
receive £2,375 in April and £2,375 
in September. The total, £4,750, 
represents approximately a 6p rate, 
much higher than before, to overcome 
the loss of local business rates to 
central government.
Port Isaac Cricket Club 
The £50 donation promised last May 
is now to be paid to the club. 
Christmas Illuminations 
Mr. Stokes thanked the Council for 
the donation towards the lights in 
Port Isaac. He also congratulated 
Mr. Phelps on his individual display 
at Trewetha. Mr. Barriball apologi­
sed on behalf of Trelights, and said 
that bad weather and high winds had 
caused them to abandon most of their 
planned display.
Annual Parish Meeting 
This is to be held at The Church 
Hall at 7.30pm. on Thursday 26th. 
April. Gerry Neale MP., representa­
tives of the Highways, Footpaths, 
Beach Cleaning and Car Parking 
Departments, and the Police are to 
be invited. County Councillor Harvey 
Lander and District Councillor Henry 
Symons will also attend.
St. Endellion Lane 
Mr. Oawe said the lane is in a 
terrible condition. Because it is 
not in Rock, Padstow, or Wadebridge 
it is neglected by the Highways 
Dept. Mr. Phelps agreed that some­
thing should be done, references to 
the dangerous exit on to the B.3314 
are only excuses not to do it. Mr. 
Barriball said it was difficult for

ladies walking through to the church 
to tend graves, etc. Cllr. Symons 
pointed out that the field had been 
ploughed up quite a while ago.
County Cllr. Harvey Lander is to be 
invited to inspect the lane with the 
Parish Council.
South West Hater Authority 
Mr. Dunworth of the Authority had 
said that after heavy rain, water 
from Restormel fed into the St. 
Endellion supply may have caused an 
earthy taste but it was safe to 
drink. Several members of the 
Council averred that he didn't know 
what he was talking about and that 
all our water comes from De Lank. 
Jet-Ski Racing
The National Trust have drawn up a 
presumption against Jet-Ski Racing 
in Devon and Cornwall. Mr. Long- 
worth-Krafft has suggested that the 
annual venue should be transferred 
from Port Gaverne to Port Isaac. 
Playing Fields, Roundabout 
It was decided better to spend money 
having the roundabout repaired as 
this would last longer than a cheap 
new one costing £980 plus VAT. The 
contractor is to be asked for a 
quote. The clerk is to investigate 
the new type of 'soft ground' now 
required around playground items.
The present arrangement of the items 
is due to earlier plans for a full- 
size football pitch which were never 
realised. Space also has to be left 
between them to allow the gang-mower 
to get through.

a. The County Council is to assess 
the New Road car-parking situation.
b. Notification was received of the 
diversion of footpaths 7 & 8.
c. Information was received about 
the Prohibition of Waiting order.
d. The footbridge on the Main at 
Port Gaverne is to be made safer at 
a cost of £195.
e. It was decided to make no dona­
tion in response to the County 
Playing Fields Association appeal.
f. The Chairman read a copy of a 
letter from Dr. Sainsbury to County 
Highways about the bad condition of 
the footpath at the millpool. Mr. 
Welton reported that the County 
Solicitor had written to the Watsons 
asking them to reinstate the path. 
Planning Applications
a. Erection of split level bungalow 
and private garage, 38 New Road,

SPROULLS
SOLICITORS

42 Fore Street, Bodmin 
(0208) 72328

8 Fore Street, Camelford 
(0840) 212315

The Rock, Port Isaac 
(0208) 880355

Harvest Combe Ltd: It was felt the 
development would be too big.
b. Hoppet House (Lantern Restaurant) 
change of use of garage to kitchen: 
No observations providing off-street 
car parking is still provided.
c. Formation of new access, Trewetha 
Lane, Mr. J. Chapman: The Council 
were against this. It is on a blind 
bend, and would be 'murderous', and
’suicidal'.
d. Erection of dormer extension, 
Tregole, Trelights, Mr. and Mrs. 
Bridges: No observations.
e. Erection of dwelling, Archer Farm 
Hotel, Mr. and Mrs. Welton: (Mr. 
Welton declared an interest) These 
were simply revised plans of the 
earlier application and received the 
Council's approval.
Public Discussion 
Mr. Penna, in reply to an earlier 
comment by Mr. Phelps pointed out 
that while the gradient of the path 
from Port Gaverne to Trewetha might 
be greater than that of the proposed 
diversion at the millpool, that path 
was already there while the diver­
sion would be a new one and could be 
obviated. Also, during the gales he 
had rescued the sign 'Margaret's 
Lane' which was now in his shed 
awaiting collection.

Next Meeting
The next monthly meeting of the 
Parish Council will be held on 
Monday 12th. March at 7.30pm. 
in the Chapel Room, Trelights.

S.R.Hewett
ELECTRICAL CONTRACTORS

AGRICULTURAL, DOMESTIC, AND 
INDUSTRIAL WORK UNDERTAKEN
SLIMLINE NIGHT STORAGE 

HEATERS INSTALLED 
N.I.C.E.I.C. APPROVED CONTRACTORS

S.R.HEWETT, WINDRUSH, NEW ROAD, 
PORT ISAAC. PL29 3SD 
TELEPHONE 880319

PENREAL E8TATE AGENCY
11 New Road, Port Isaac.

Tel: Bodmin 880302 
and St. Kew Services,

St. Kew Highway.
Tel: St. Mabyn 657 

RESIDENTIAL ANO BUSINESS PROPERTY 
MORTGAGE MATCH WITH 

PROVIDENT LIFE ASSOCIATION
HOUSES TO LET
AGENTS FOR 

WOOLWICH BUILDING SOCIETY 
PHOTOCOPYING AND FAX SERVICES

Proprietors 
Keith and Barbara Willmott



FOOTBALL CLUB NEWS
RTZ (Belabole Slate) have very gen­
erously provided the Port Isaac 
Football Club with a Porta Building, 
free, which will be our new dressing 
room. This building, over 30ft. by 
lift, replaces our former dressing 
room which has been pulled down to 
make way for the new building com­
plex at the Huntsman. The Club has 
lined up a crane and large lorry to 
move it shortly. Hiring the crane 
and lorry will cost the Club around 
£300 and a further £200 for refur­
bishment such as guttering, seats, 
gas, showers, paint, insurance, 
locks, etc. This is a lot of money 
for a village club to have to pay 
and any donations from the village, 
however small, will be gratefully 
received - a receipt will be given. 
Well done the boys on beating St. 
Minver and Ladock, away. Great 
Football. Les Honey, 880609.

Jack & Muriel welcome you to the

<§otoett Hum 3mt
Balcony overlooking the harbour 
Drinks Patio - ideal for families 

Lunches 
Evening Meals from 7.00pm. 

Crab sandwiches our speciality

THE
HARBOUR SHOP

TEL: BODMIN 880297 
MAGAZINES « NEWSPAPERS 

CONFECTIONERY * CIGARETTES 
STATIONERY * BOOKS * TOYS 
GREETING CARDS * GIFTS 
SELECTION OF FRINTS 

NEWSPAPERS DELIVERED DAILY

R O B I N  P E N N A  Typographer 
The Blackthorn Press,
18 New Road, Port Isaac. PL29 3SB 
Telephone 880292
Reliable service, confidentiality, 
small quantities, budget prices.
Drawings, layout, and lettering, 
■ems, typed and written, naps, 
certificates, plastic lettering, 
rubber stamps, small signs, 
typewriting and ward processing, 
brochures and advertising cards, 
business and visitin g  cards, 
letterheads, invoices, envelopes, 
invoice books, compliment slips, 
overprinting greeting cards, 
tariffs, posters, fish tallies...

F.A.A.S.T.
We would like to thank Mr. and Mrs. 
Dean of the Lantern Restaurant, for 
their generosity and effort in 
giving such a marvellous Fish and 
Chip Luncheon in aid of the Air 
Ambulance on 13th. February. They 
raised a grand total of £148.30. 
Thanks also go to Orcades who 
donated the fish, Pre-Veg, and Cater 
Foods who donated vegetables and 
sweets, all making it a meal to 
remember. This was helped by two 
stoic waitresses, Hilda and Chris­
tine. We are grateful to everyone.
THE THRIFT SHOP will be open on 
Tuesdays 20th. and 27th. February 
with plenty of bargains. Unsold 
goods and money to be picked up on 
27th. February or 6th. March 
between 10am. and 12pm.

Phil and Betty Milton.

TOURISM ASSOCIATION
The Accommodation Brochures are now 
printed and being sent out and 
distributed to Information Centres.
A DATE FOR YOUR DIARY:
Saturday 10th. Narch, the 
Association's Social Evening at 
Headlands Hotel. A hot buffet dinner 
will be served with dishes to suit 
all tastes. Entertainment will be 
provided by the Frankie Norman 
Roadshow, including live Country and 
Western, and Disco music from five 
decades. The raffle 'star prize' 
will be a flight over Port Isaac - 
see and photograph your house from 
the air. Everyone welcome, bring 
your friends and have a good time. 
Tickets price £7.50 each, on sale 
shortly from Bay Newsagents, Harbour 
Shop, Headlands Hotel, or P.I.D.T.A. 
committee members. Don't forget, 
Saturday 10th. March, 7.30pm.

LIFEBOAT
Celebrations at the Cobweb Inn 
There was singing and celebration at 
the Lifeboat Evening at Boscastls on 
Friday night, 9th. February. Ivor 
and Vera Bright had kindly offered 
Port Isaac Branch RNLI the contents 
of their charity bottle.
County Councillor Fred Whiting was 
invited to break the bottle, and 
spoke of his long and happy associa­
tion with the rescue services, 
starting when he lived at Trebar- 
with, where close links were formed 
between the Surf Life Saving Club 
and Port Isaac lifeboat. The late 
Mrs. Whiting had arranged RNLI 
collections over many years.
The bottle contained £162.95, and 
Ivor and Vera had also held a Tug- 
o'-War and a Whist Drive. They added 
the proceeds from these events, and 
presented Hon. Sec. David Castle 
with a cheque for the grand total 
of £367.95.
David Castle thanked Ivor and Vera 
for their hospitality and gener­
osity, and the packed house enjoyed 
more delights from the extensive 
repertoire of The Bude Lifeboat 
Singers, led by John Bolitho.

John Scott.
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UNISEX HAIR SALON

TINT AGE L TERRACE, PORT ISAAC

FOR YOUR APPOINTMENT 
TELEPHONE 8 8 0 7 8 9

TUESDAY TO SATURDAY 9 - 5  
(late appointments 
by arrangement)

JOHN PAUL
Qualified Plumbing 

and Heating Engineer

m
Tel. Trebetherick (0208) 862531 

or Bodmin (0208) 880740
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OPEN FOR LUNCHES 
COFFEES 

& 
EVENING MEALS

EXTENSIONS MORRIS &  HENDERSON
RENOVATIONS

PROPERTY
MAINTENANCE

BUILDERS & DECORATORS
PORT ISAAC

CARPENTRY W ORK GUARANTEED
KITCHEN
FITTING Telephone (0208) 880069 / 880682



PORT ISAAC M.I.
We had a very successful AGM on 
the 8th February which included 
a visitor from Wadebridge. The 
monthly competition Cup for last 
year was won by Mrs.Pat Rex. The 
following officers were elected: 
President - Mrs. Pat Rex 
Vice President - Mrs. Rene Duval 
Secretary - Mrs. Eileen Morris 
Asst. Secretary - Mrs. Sybil Brown 
Treasurer - Mrs. Zofia Fry 
Asst. Treasurer - Mrs. Betty Milton 
We are only a small Institute but 
very active and friendly and would 
be delighted to welcome visitors 
to any of our meetings or other 
activities of which there will be 
plenty in the near future.
At our next meeting on the 8th March 
the speaker will be Mrs.E.Parkinson 
on 'Growing Herbs'. There will be an 
opportunity to purchase some herbs 
as well as various goodies from our 
regular 'Market Stall’.
If you are a newcomer to the village 
do come and visit us at the Penhali- 
gon Rooms (opposite The Old School), 
it is the friendliest way to meet 
'locals' both old and new and take 
part in the village life, after all 
isn't that why you moved to Port 
Isaac? There are no strangers, only 
friends we have not yet met.

Zofia Fry.

FRESH FROITB 
V E G E T A B L E S

DELIVERED TO YOUR DOOR

DAVID PHILP
880304 

24-HR ANSWERPHONE

THE ROARING NINETIES
With fading memories of golden June 
Now Mother Nature calls the tune 
Swirling winds make sea-birds frantic 
From -the storm-tossed grey Atlantic 
Force nine or ten or even more 
Shake our village to the core 
Tangent rain like icy lances 
Probes battered roofs, and tiling dances 
A swollen leat, full pelt runs down 
And stains the harbour, earthen brown 
Each boat in breakers lurches, strains 
Full month a prisoner, of mooring chains 
Shattered debris carpets streets 
In maelstrom wind that ever beats 
Perhaps He’ll hear, this reedy wail 
Our plea for calm, above the gale 
These hardy folk of high endeavour 
Know that storms can't last forever

Eric.

BY POPULAR REQUEST
There will be a 'Roaring Forties'
Disco in the Village Hall on 
Saturday 31st. March at 8.00pm.
A bar licence has been requested. 
Profits to Village Hall funds.
Make a note in your diary.

Bess Coates.

CHRISTMAS LIGHT
I had no idea that the burning fiery 
cross in Temple Bar - symbol of the 
Ku-Klux-Klan - had anything in 
common with the Star of David - 
symbol of Christ's birth. Could it 
be to do with 'Isaac', or is some­
body trying to tell me something?

Fred.

PLAYGROUP
On Saturday 31st. March, there will 
be a Coffee Morning in aid of the 
Playgroup in the Slipway Hotel from 
10am - 12.30pm. with a cake stall, 
raffle, etc. Please support us - 
everyone welcome. Carol Provis.

R. A. HANCOCK
GLEBE FARM DAIRY ELECTRICAL CONTRACTOR

(St. Endellion)
Bright and early deliveries AGRICULTURAL If & DOMESTIC WORK

of fresh milk and cream UNDERTAKEN L SALES & SERVICE
from our own dairy. SLIM LINE ¥ RADIATORS

Skimmed milk 26p, Silver DIMPLEX & T CREDA

top and semi skimmed 29p. COMPETE f SHOWER INSTALLATIONS

Tel Bodmin 880732 Robin A. Hancock, Hartland Road. 
Telephone Bodmin 880328

DENNIS KNIGHT
FISH MERCHANT 

FISH CELLARS, PORT ISAAC

WINTER HOURS

Fresh Fish Daily 4pm. - 6pm. Saturday 9.30am. - 5pm. 

Tel: (0208) 880498 - 24-hour Answerphone

KRAZY HEWY
There's one thing I've always fancied 
in life and that's a flash car. I 
know I've got the company car and 
it's very handy at times but it's not 
quite the same as owning your own 
wheels. I suppose I’m a bit envious 
of the farmers sons who thrash round 
during the day in the forever Land 
Rover but come the evening when 
they're out talent spotting, it's 
'Look out Dale, watch my tail' as 
they roar past. The thing is, I'm not 
really flash trash, I'm a bit 
conservative actually, but I do fancy 
having a girl beside me in an open 
sports job. I was in Plymouth the 
other day and in the car showroom 
there was exactly what I'd always 
dreamed about, red of course, what 
else, sleek, fat tyres, electric 
windows, heavenly. My imagination ran 
on so riotously that I just went 
boldly through the glass posh doors 
to enquire the price of my dreams. 
Driving back to Cornwall I spotted 
the body of a man lying beside the 
road so I stopped to see if I could 
help, his legs were sticking out 
into the road in danger of being run 
over, 1 just thought he had had a few 
drinks too many and the police would 
have him if I didn't, so I heaved him 
into the passenger seat, he needed 
very little heaving, in fact I would 
describe his whole appearance as 
'wish', all skin and bone. I pulled 
into a layby to find out where he 
would like to be taken, I couldn't 
believe my eyes it was 'Krazy Henry' 
the well known son of the local 
squire and Henry was drugged right up 
to his fluttering eyelids. I knew the 
estate where he lived so I headed for 
his home, as yet Henry had done 
nothing but groan. I pulled up to the 
front door of the Manor House, two 
farm chaps came to help carry Henry 
indoors and his mother came out to 
thank me. As I drove away I passed 
the stable block now converted to a 
garage for the family cars, I noticed 
one of the cars which I knew belonged 
to Henry was the exact replica of my 
dream car in the showroom.Driving on 
home I felt a new assessment of my 
surroundings taking place in my 
thoughts. My tyres seemed fatter 
than before, they cornered very 
well, the body was sleek enough, the 
engine was smoothly purring along. I 
switched on the radio, wound down the 
window put my head out to breathe in 
the lovely fresh Cornish air. I felt 
my life was wonderful, and’so was my
company car... Rodney the Rep.

TRELIGHTS POST OFFICE 
AND STORES 

Telephone 880247
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CHRIS GIBSON
BUTCHERS 

opposite Port Isaac Launderette

TEL. 8800604 

MEAT • FROZEN FOOD 
DAIRY PRODUCE

OPENING TIMES 

Monday: 8.00 - 1.00
Tues, Wed, Thurs, Fri:

8.00 - 5.00
Saturday: 8.00 - 5.00

B&jT n e w s a g e n t s
A. OFF LICENCE 

PORT ISAAC 

Del ivery of 
Newspapers and 
Magazines

*Roddas Cream 
*Suttons Seeds 

*  Crueky-FrezPYoducts 
* Video Hire

TEL. BODMIN680469 
OPEN 7 DAYS A WEEK7.30m-8pm.

( doted l-tpm  during mitermonthv

AGENT FOR 
HENRY LING & CO 's 

GREETING CARDS

VILLAGE HALL i.L.M.
The Annual General Meeting will be 
held in the Hall on Wednesday 21st. 
march at 7.30pm. Light refreshments 
will be served.
The first stage of the Hall refur- 
bishments are almost completed and 
we are preparing for the next, 
which will be to install improved 
heating and insulation. Fund raising 
will be in full swing once more!

Bess Coates.
YOGA
Would you like to join an exercise 
class? Why not try YOGA? Suitable 
for all ages, combines gentle 
exercise and relaxation.
Classes are held on Tuesday evenings 
from 7 - 9pm. at the Penhaligon 
Room. Please wear loose clothing 
i.e. track suit, and bring a 
blanket. Your teacher is Christine 
Marsh from St. Teath, telephone 
Bodmin 851059, evenings. I look 
forward to seeing you.

HERITAGE COAST SERVICE
Mobile Visitor Centre - 
Volunteers wanted:
Have you some spare time to help us 
staff our new Mobile Visitor Centre 
this Spring/Summer! The centre will 
be at Port Isaac at two two week 
periods and we need friendly faces 
to staff the centre. No need to be 
experts on wildlife, history, or the 
area, you just need to point people 
in the right direction. Training 
given. For more details phone 
Charlie David on Bodmin 74121 ext. 
239 or (evenings) on 851076.
DAY OF PRAYER
This year the Women's World Day of 
Prayer service is to be held at Rock 
Methodist Church at 11.00am. on 
Friday 2nd. March. The theme will be 
'Justice for Tomorrow' written by 
women of Czechoslovakia. All women, 
of all ages, are warmly invited to 
attend. If you need transport 
please telephone 880629.

Heather Spry. 
FOOTBALL CLUB BINGO 
Tuesday 13th. March, at the Church 
Rooms. Doors open 7pm., eyes down 
7.30pm. Any organisation who wish to 
run a Bingo with us, or on any of 
our dates on their own, please ring 
880609, as we have booked up monthly 
until May, with further dates open 
except December which is booked for 
Mrs. Chadband. Les Honey.

CL/'tCSiF ItD ADVER t TSEMflNTS 
lOp a word (min. 50p) in advance

Trevor Bassett 
BRIDGE INSURANCE & FINANCE
A new service, incorporated within 

Castle Properties, New Road,
Port Isaac. Providing: Domestic and 

Commercial Mortgages, Business 
Re-Finance, Council House Purchase, 
Investments, Fire - Motor - Life - 
Accident Insurance, Pensions, etc. 
All propositions considered and 
personal service guaranteed. 

Offering Best Independent Advice 
- member of FIMBRA.

HAPPI SIGNS AND DESIGNS
Contact Kevin A. Hancock, DIP, SIAO, 
Bodmin 880328 or Launceston 2724.

UNIT II Secondhand Furniture 
Centre. All types of furniture and 
electrical appliances bought/sold. 
House clearances. Light removals.
4a Trenant Industrial Estate, 
Wadebridge. Phone Wadebridge 3888, 
evening Bodmin 880130. Open Mons - 
Sats 10am - 5pm Weds: 10am - 1pm. 
Free delivery daily to Port Isaac.

TREVATHAN FARM FARM COTTAGES 
Wanted - Saturday morning cleaners. 
Also, anyone interested in do!"" 
'odd jobs' a few hours a week. 
Telephone 880067.

PORT GAVERNE HOTEL 
AND RESTAURANT 

SIMPLY -  
JUST BETTER DINING 

Telephone Bodmin 880244

AN ANNIVERSARY
Midge and Freddy Ross came to the 
Port Gaverne Hotel on March 21st. 
1969 and so have been here for 21 
years now. We imagine they'll soon 
be feeling quite like 'locals'!

ESTATE AGENTS BUSINESS TRANSFERS

NEW ROAD 
PORT ISAAC 
CORNWALL 
PL293SB

T E L  (0208) 880125

FORE STREET 
BOSCASTLE 
CORNWALL 
PL 35 0 AX

TEL (08405) 585



THE TRIO FREE DIARY

REGULAR FIXTURES IN PORT ISAAC
BABY/TODOLER CLINIC: First Tuesday 
every month at the Surgery 1.30-3.30
GARDEN SOCIETY 2nd. Wednesday every 
month, 7.30pm. Cornish Cafe.
GOLDEN CIRCLE: Wednesdays, 2.30pm in 
the Cornish Cafe.
PLAYGROUP: 10 - 12am, Village Hall, 
Mondays, Tuesdays and Thursdays.
WELL WOMAN CLINIC: Mondays, with the 
Practice Nurse, 3-4pm, P.I. Surgery. 
WOMEN'S INSTITUTE: 2nd. Thursday in 
month, 2.30pm., Penhaligon Rooms 
(opposite Old School Hotel).
YOGA CLASS: 7.00 - 9.00 Penhaligon 
Rooms, Tuesday evenings.
YOUTH CLUB: 7.30 - 9.30 Friday eve­
nings, Wesley Room, Roscarrock Hill.

Dates are added to the computer disk 
as soon as they are received, so let 
us have details of all events as 
soon as they are fixed to ensure you 
don't miss the Diary.
Saturday 24th. February:
Trio issue no. 86.
11.30am: Conservatives' Annual 
General Meeting (followed by lunch), 
Slipway Hotel.
Thursday 1st. March:
7.30pm: RNLI (P.I.Branch) Wine & 
Cheese Evening, St. Kew Inn.
Thursday 8th. March:
7.30pm: Lanteglos Hotel, Camelford, 
T.A.N.C. Questiontime.
Saturday 10th. March:
11.00am - 2.00pm: Youth Club Junble 
Sale, St. Peter's Church Rooms. 
7.00pm: Port Isaac and District 
Tourism Association Social Evening, 
Headlands Hotel. Tickets £7.50
Tuesday 13th. March:
7.00pm doors open, 7.30pm: 
eyes down: Football Club Bingo, 
Church Rooms.
7.30pm: Whist Drive, St. Endellion 
Church Hall.
Wednesday 14th. March:
7.30pm: Garden Society Meeting, 
Cornish Cafe, Mr. T. Alden, 
'Wind-hardy Shrubs'.
Saturday 17th. March:
10.20am: Mount Edcumbe Hospice 
Fund Raising Day, Church Hall.
Wednesday 21st. March:
7.30pm: Village Hall A.G.M.
Thursday 22nd. March:
Trio Deadline 9.00am.
Sunday 25th. March:
Mothers' Day.

Wednesday 28th. March:
12 noon onwards: Home Farm Trust 
Lunch at Janet Chadband's,
Silvershell Road.

Saturday 31st. March:
Trio issue no. 87.
10am - 12.30: Playgroup Coffee 
Morning, Slipway Hotel.
12.30pm: RNLI (P.I.Branch)
Buffet Lunch, Longcross Hotel. 
8.00pm: Village Hall 
'Roaring Forties' Disco.
Friday 6th. April:
8.00pm: RM.I (P.I.Branch)
Art Show opens, Port Gaverne Hotel.
Wednesday 11th. April:
7.30pm: Garden Society Meeting, 
Cornish Cafe, Mr. R. Cowling, 
'Geraniums'.
Sunday 15th. April:
Easter Sunday.
(details of services later)

Thursday 19th. April:
Trio Deadline 9.00am.
Saturday 28th. April:
Trio issue no. 88.
Sunday 29th. April:
10.30am: RNLI (P.I.Branch) Car 
Boot Sale, White Hart, St. Teath.
Monday 7th. May:
May Day Holiday.
Thursday 17th. May:
Trio Deadline 9.00am.
Friday 18th. May:
8.00pm: RNLI (P.1.Branch)
Art Show closes.
Saturday 26th. May:
Trio issue no. 89.
Sunday 27th. May:
2.00 - 4.30pm: RNLI (P.1.Branch) 
Tremeer Gardens, St. Tudy.
Monday 28th. May:
Spring Bank Holiday.
Thursday 31st. May:
10.30am: RNLI (P.I.Branch) Coffee 
Morning, Melbourne House, Boscastle.
7th. - 9th. June:
Royal Cornwall Show, Wadebridge.
Tuesday 12th. June:
10.30am: RNLI (P.I.Branch) Coffee 
Morning, Slipway Hotel.
Sunday 17th. June:
Fathers' Day.
Thursday 21st. June:
Trio Deadline 9.00am.
Saturday 30th. June:
Trio issue no. 90.
Wednesday 11th. July:
10.30am: RNLI (P.I.Branch) Coffee 
Morning, Handsacre, Trelights.

Thursday 19th. July:
Trio Deadline 9.00am.
Thursday 26th. July:
6.30pm: RNLI (P.I.Branch) Start of 
the Four Legged Race, Cornish Arms, 
Pendoggett.
Saturday 28th. July:
Trio issue no. 91.

ST. ENDELLION CHURCH
A Thanksgiving Service was held on 
Sunday 4th. February for the 70th. 
anniversary of Sister Mary Franees 
as a Franciscan nun. She was 
presented with gifts, including a 
bouquet from the parishes of St;. 
Endellion, St. Kew, and Port Isaac. 
The Jumble Sale held recently in 
the church hall, raised £65.00.

Judith Pollinger.

Thursday 2nd. August:
RNLI (P.I.Branch) at Lifeboat Day, 
Boscastle.
Thursday 9th. August:
Lifeboat Day, Port Isaac.
Sunday 12th. August:
2.30pm: Lifeboat Larks,
Port Isaac Harbour.
Thursday 16th. August:
Trio Deadline 9.00am.
Saturday 25th. August:
Trio Issue no. 92.
Monday 27th. August:
Summer Bank Holiday.
Thursday 6th. September:
10.30am: RNLI (P.I.Branch) Coffee 
Morning, Copper Beeches, St. Kew.
Friday 14th. September:
8.15pm: RNLI (P.I.Branch) Harvest 
Festival, Cornish Arms, Pendoggett.
Thursday 20th. September:
Trio Deadline 9.00am.
Saturday 29th. September:
Trio issue no. 93.
Thursday 18th. October:
Trio Deadline 9.00am.
Sunday 21st. October:
10.30am: RNLI (P.I.Branch) Car Boot 
Sale, The White Hart, St. Teath.
Saturday 27th. October:
Trio issue no. 94.
Sunday 11th. November:
Remembrance Sunday.
Thursday 15th. November:
7.30pm: RNLI (P.I.Branch) Beaujolais 
Nouveau Evening, Slipway Hotel.
Tuesday 20th. November:
10.30am: Coffee Morning, The Green 
Door, Port Gaverne.
Thursday 22nd. November:
Trio Deadline 9.00am.
Saturday 1st.. December:
Trio issue no. 95.
Tuesday 25th. December:
Christmas Day.

Full details of the North Cornwall 
Heritage Coast Service summer walks, 
etc., are’now.in preparation and ; 
will be published in leaflets to tie 
available at local newsagents, in 
the Mobile Visitor Centre, or at 
The Blackthorn Press, 18 New Road.


